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Comments 2 areas of concern are not addressed adequately in the planning application: 1) Light pollution - there 
is currently a degree of light pollution from this site caused by a tall floodlight which should be 
switched off when not needed. I would like to be assured no further light pollution will be caused by 
the new plant installation. 2) Noise - there is only cursory mention, in the application, that the new 
plant will be no noisier than the current one. I would like to see something more definitive in the 
application regarding noise levels. There were assurances in the previous planning application for the 
installation of a concrete crusher that it would create  minimal noise given the creation of an earth 
bund and acoustic fences. This has turned out to be untrue.(similar noise to a railway line), hence my 
scepticism that this new plant will not create yet more noise in the vicinity. My (listed) property is in 
the noise vicinity of Penfold Verrall's yard.
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